Exhibit C

The Chillicothe Telephone Company hereby revises its PUCO General Exchange Tariff No. 12 to introduce a new promotional offering. Residential customers who subscribe to new telephone service during the promotional period will have their installation charges reduced to $5.00. The Chillicothe Telephone Company will then donate that $5.00 to Rock for Tots.  
The promotional offering is in effect from November 5, 2007 – November 26, 2007. Customer notification for promotional offerings is not required.

